
January 26, 2021 

 

Dear brother Louis,  

  

Trust in the Lord that you and your family doing very well and in a good health. 

Mimi and I sitting and thinking about you and saying that we really miss you guys and 

longing to see you again face to face. 

 

We are as a family and church family doing well and healthy praise God. But still 

praying that this Corona pandemic ends very soon. We are in lockdown for a long time 

and it's becoming more and more severity and tightening, especially in public places 

due to the high percentage of people infected with the virus and the condition worsens, 

schools are closed, places of worship are almost closed (only 5 persons can gather) and 

leaving the house only to buy food, medicines, see a doctor, and very special cases.  The 

situation is very difficult in all respects, visit people are forbidden, but Mimi and I try to 

visit those in desperate need for prayer, encouragement and giving foods supplies and 

etc.  

 

How is your family and church doing in the midst of this crisis? How is your mother 

and sister doing in this difficult situation of the Corona pandemic?  

Mimi and I feel very happy when we watch you on Facebook playing with your 

grandchildren. They look very happy and joyful. Hope your son Luke also finds a good 

wife. 

 

We pray for you and for the other churches. We look forward to seeing you God 

willing. 

Please give our warm regards and greetings to your family and church members and 

wish you by  

 

God's grace all the best. 

  

Your brother and friend, 

Afif 

 


